Eye on the World October 14, 2023

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of October 14, 2023.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take you stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

• • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Day of Jihad – around the world

- A Reuters article by Andrew Mills titled "Former Hamas Chief [Khaled Meshaal] Calls for Protests, Neighbors to Join War Against Israel" was posted at reuters.com on Oct. 11, 2023.
- An article by Alex Oliveira titled "Ex-Hamas Chief [Khaled Meshaal] Calls on 'Islamic World' to Stage Global Protests Against Israel on Friday" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 11, 2023.
- An article by Rachael Bunyan, Rob Hyde and Paul Farrell titled "'Day of Jihad' Sees Anti-Israel Protests Around the World After Former Hamas Leader Khaled Meshaal Told Muslims to 'Take to the Streets'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 13, 2023.
- An article by Oliver JJ Lane titled "Europe Let in Too Many Foreigners, Says Henry Kissinger in Wake of Pro-Hamas Demonstrations Across Continent" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 13, 2023.
- An article by Oliver JJ Lane titled "'Global Day of Jihad': Teacher Killed, Others Injured in France School 'Allahu Akbar' Knife Attack" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 13, 2023.

• An article by John Hayward titled "'Day of Jihad': Knife-Wielding Man Stabs Israeli Embassy Worker in Beijing" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 13, 2023.

Biden stranded Americans in a war zone – again

- An article by Reagan Reese titled "Biden Tells Americans to Book Their Own Flights Out of Israel Hours After Airlines Announced Mass Cancellations" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by Reagan Reese titled "For 3rd Time in as Many Years, Americans Are Stranded in a War Zone Under Biden's Watch" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 10, 2023.
- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Kayleigh McEnany Slams Biden's Response to Americans Stuck in Israel Amid Attack" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 10, 2023.
- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "'On Their Own': GOP Rep on Ground in Israel Says Stranded Americans Are 'Getting Nowhere' With Biden State Department" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 11, 2023.
- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "John Kirby Asked Point-Blank Why U.S. Hasn't Already Evacuated Americans From Israel [Naming Several Countries, Including Fiji and Hungary as Countries Who Have Evacuated Their Citizens]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 11, 2023.
- An article by Yael Halon titled "Hundreds of U.S. Families Stranded in War-Torn Israel Plead With State Department for Safe Return: 'We're Scared'" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 12, 2023.
- An article by Kristina Wong titled "Reports: Up to 600 Americans Estimated in Gaza With Ground Offensive Near" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 12, 2023.

Afghanistan debacle – comes back to bite U.S.

- An article by Rachel M. Emmanuel titled "U.S. Weapons Left Behind in Afghanistan May Have Been Among Deadly Tools Hamas Used on Civilians" was posted at westernjournal.com on Oct. 8, 2023.
- An article by Elizabeth Lawrence titled "U.S. Military Weapons From Afghanistan May Have Been Used to Kill Americans in Israel: Report" was posted at americanmilitarynews.com on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Condoleezza Rice: It Would Be Nice If We Had Afghanistan Bases to Deter Iran Right Now" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 13, 2023.

Hamas attacked Israel

• An article Keith Griffith titled "Israel's UN Ambassador Calls Hamas Surprise Attack 'Our 9/11' and Says Terrorists Took Babies Hostage in Assault Which Has Left More Than 300 Dead and 1,500 Injured So Far" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 7, 2023.

- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "Hamas Attack: The Greatest Intelligence Failure in Israeli History?" was posted at jpost.com on Oct. 8, 2023.
- An article by Tim Pearce titled "[Ben] Shapiro: 'The Worst Day for Jews Since the Holocaust'" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 9, 2023.

Historical reminder – about Israel and Gaza Strip

• An article titled "Timeline of the Clashes Between Palestinian Militants and Israel [Military Occupation of Gaza Strip ended in 2005]" was posted at nytimes.com on Oct. 7, 2023.

After Hamas attack, Israel declared war

- An article by Mariane Angela titled "'We Are at War': Netanyahu Declares Mass Mobilization Following Massive Surprise Hamas Attack" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 7, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "At Least 600 Dead, Israeli PM Netanyahu Declares 'War' After Hamas Terrorists Launch Massive Attack" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 8, 2023.
- An article by Tzvi Joffre and Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "IDF: Over 50 Fighter Jets Operated in Gaza, 800 Targets Hit" was posted at jpost.com on Oct. 8, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "IDF Clashes With Hamas Terrorists in Fight to Liberate Israeli Towns" was posted at jpost.com on Oct. 8, 2023.
- An article by Zvika Klein and Tovah Lazaroff titled "Israel Suspends Supply of Electricity, Fuel and Goods to Gaza" was posted at jpost.com on Oct. 8, 2023.

Hamas murdered Israelis and others

- An article by Staff titled "Israel at War: Over 700 Israelis Murdered in Hamas Massacre" was posted at jpost.com on Oct. 8, 2023.
- An article by James Gordon titled "Israeli Revelers Are Seen Partying in the Negev Desert Before Fleeing for Their Lives as Blood-Thirsty Hamas Para-Gliders Descent on Festival" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 8, 2023.
- An article by Matt Strudwick titled "Israeli Woman Describes Terrifying Ordeal as She

Played Dead for Three Hours While Hamas Terrorists Massacred Fleeing Revelers Who Ran Straight From Festival Attack Towards Waiting Gunmen" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 8, 2023.

Hamas captured Israelis and others

- An article by Staff titled "Palestinian Islamic Jihad Has 30 Israelis Captives, Terror Leader [Ziyad Al-Nakhalah] Says" was posted at jpost.com on Oct. 8, 2023.
- An article by Joanie Margulies, Sam Halpern and Zvika Klein titled "Families of Abducted Citizens, Soldiers: Authorities Haven't Communicated" was posted at jpost.com on Oct. 8, 2023.

Hamas committed atrocities against women and children

- An article by Liel Leibovitz titled "Eyewitness Account of the Rave Massacre" was posted at tabletmag.com on Oct. 8, 2023.
- A video and an article by Elena Salvoni titled "Horrifying Moment Israeli Mother and Her Two Young Sons Are Abducted by Hamas Terrorists and Dragged Screaming Away From Their Home With None of the Family Having Been Seen Since" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by Rachael Bunyan titled "Israeli Couple Save Their 10-Month-Old Twins by Hiding Them as Hamas Smashed Into Their Home Only to Die Trying to Fight Off the Terrorists" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by John Hayward titled "Israel: Hamas Terrorists Steal Victims' Phones to Torment Families, Post Dead Bodies Online" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by Brianna Lyman titled "Democrat Lawmaker [Tim Hernandez of Colorado] Says 'What About It' When Confronted on Innocent Women Being Raped by Hamas' was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 10, 2023.
- An article by Lawrence Richard titled "At Least 40 Babies, Some Beheaded, Found by Israel Soldiers in Hamas-Attacked Village" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 10, 2023.
- An article by Maureen Callahan titled "Women Raped and Defiled [and] Babies 'Beheaded' A Post-Holocaust World That Vowed 'Never Again' Has Now Witnessed the Slaughter of Jews How in [Expletive] Could Anyone Defend These Monsters?" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 10, 2023.
- An article by Brianna Lyman titled "'Death Is a Blessing': Father Reacts to News 8-Year-Old Daughter Was Killed and Not a Hostage in Gaza" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 12, 2023.

How involved is Iran?

• An article by Staff titled "Barack Obama's Silent on Israel War Because He Paved the Way for It" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 9, 2023.

- An article by Bob Seely titled "Iran and Its Hamas Proxy Have Been Emboldened by Western Weakness: Hybrid Warfare Expert [Bob Seely] Explains How Tehran's Tentacles Are Spreading Remorselessly Through the Middle East" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 7, 2023.
- An article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled "Trump's Prediction About Biden Handing Iran \$6 Billion Goes Viral After Hamas Attack" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 7, 2023.
- An article by Christian Whiton titled "Biden Funded Hamas and Its Iranian Masters" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 7, 2023.
- An article by Miranda Devine titled "Reckoning Needed After Biden's Failed Foreign Policy Gave Hamas' Terror the Element of Surprise" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 8, 2023.
- An article by John Hayward titled "'Death to Israel, Death to America': Iran Throws Street Party to Celebrate Palestinian Terror Spree" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 8, 2023.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Hamas Confirms It Received Support From Iran for Terror Attacks on Israel" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 8, 2023.
- An article by Herb Keinon titled "Will Israel Hold Iran Responsible for Hamas' Surprise Assault, Massacre?" was posted at jpost.com on Oct. 8, 2023.
- An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "Dancing on Israeli Tanks: The Images Fueling Iran's War on Israel" was posted at jpost.com on Oct. 8, 2023.
- An article by Jason Walsh titled "Trump Warned About Iranian Terror Attacks Just a Month Ago" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by Tim Pearce titled "Trump Intelligence Chief [John Ratcliffe] Says Biden Has Given Iran 'Closer to \$60 Billion' in Favors" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "Biden Cash to Iran and Gaza Under Congressional Scrutiny After Hamas Attack" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by Joby Warrick, Ellen Nakashima and Shane Harris titled "Hamas Received Weapons and Training From Iran; Officials Say" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Oct. 9, 2023.

• An article by Bryan Leib titled "Biden Coddled Iran and Criticized Israel – the Consequences Are Devastating" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 10, 2023.

- An article by Jake Smith titled "U.S. Blocks Iran From Accessing \$6 Billion Fund After Hamas Attack: Report" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 12, 2023.
- An article by Ian Talley and Andrew Duehren titled "U.S. to Hold Off on Disbursing \$6 Billion in Iran Oil Revenue Unfrozen in Prisoner Deal [Last Month]" was posted at wsj.com on Oct. 13, 2023.

Israel and Saudi Arabia talks - on hold

- Looking back to September 2023, an article titled "Israel and Saudi Arabia Are 'at the Cusp' of a Historic Peace Agreement; Netanyahu Tells U.N." was posted at fortune.com on Sept. 22, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "U.S. Continues Push for Saudi-Israel Ties Even as War With Hamas Begins" was posted at nytimes.com on Oct. 8, 2023.
- An article by Paolo Confino titled "Potentially Historic Deal to Normalize Saudi-Israel Relations Is 'Off the Table' After This Weekends's 9/11-Scale Attack, Top Political Analyst Says" was posted at fortune.com on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by Natasha Turak titled "Biden's Saudi-Israel Normalization Plans Appear Distant as Israel Pounds Gaza in Offensive" was posted at cnbc.com on Oct. 12, 2023.

Hamas - crypto

• An article by Angus Berwick and Ian Talley titled "Hamas Militants Behind Israel Attack Raised Millions in Crypto" was posted at wsj.com on Oct. 10, 2023.

U.S. politicians – originally called for cease-fire

- An article by Libby Emmons titled "Biden's Office of Palestinian Affairs Urges Israel NOT to Defend Itself Against Hamas Attack Then Deletes Post" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Oct. 7, 2023.
- An article by Philip Klein titled "Biden Administration Deletes Post Calling on Israelis Not to Respond to Hamas Assault" was posted at national review.com on Oct. 7, 2023.
- An article by Zachary Stieber titled "Biden Administration Reverses Call for Israel Cease-fire" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Oct. 9, 2023.

U.S. sending military help – including Iron Dome missile defenses

• An article by Geoff Earle titled "Israel Seeks Urgent Replenishment of Its Iron Dome Missile Defenses After Hamas Barrage – With U.S. Facing Push to Rush Supplies to Protect Two Key Allies [Israel and Ukraine]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 9, 2023.

• An article by Kelly Laco titled "Pentagon Is Providing Air Power Defenses and Ammunition to Israel and Boosting the U.S. Military's Massive 'Strike Group' That Has Been Deployed to the Middle East' was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 9, 2023.

2 famous athletes – who supported Israel

- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "LeBron James Faces Intense Backlash [From Far-Left Fans] After Denouncing Attacks on Israel ['What the White Man Wants to Hear']" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 12, 2023.
- An article by Nick Gilbertson titled "Tom Brady: 'There Should Be No Gray Area About Condemning Hamas' Terrorist Attacks on Israeli Citizens' "was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 12, 2023.

"Black Lives Matter" corporations support Hamas

- An article by Ilan Hulkower titled "BLM Groups Express Solidarity With Hamas" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 10, 2023.
- An article by Ryan Gaydos titled "[Black] Ex-NBA Star Amar'e Stoudemire Slams BLM Supporters, Politicians After Hamas' Attack on Israel" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by Monica Showalter titled "Black Lives Matter Group Issues a Non-Apology" was posted at americanthinker.com on Oct. 12, 2023.

Congressional "squad" quickly supported Hamas

- An article by Rachel Bowman titled "Alexandria Ocasio-Cortez's 'Squad' Democrats Are Slammed for Calling for 'Cease-Fire' After Hamas' Deadly Terror Attacks on Israel' was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 7, 2023.
- An article by Joseph Simonson titled "The Squad's Socialist Party Rallies in Support of 'Palestine' Hours After Hamas Terror Attacks" was posted at freebeacon.com on Oct. 7, 2023.
- An article by Daniel Chaitin titled "[Rashida] Tlaib Breaks Silence on Hamas Attack on Israel, Blames 'Apartheid System'" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 8, 2023.
- An article by Sophie Mann titled "Megyn Kelly Rages at Squad Members Rashida Tlaib and Cori Bush for Supporting Palestine in the Wake of Horrific Attacks in Israel: 'You Got Some Raging Anti-Semites in the Halls of Congress'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 9, 2023.

Some congressional "squad" change public view of Hamas

• An article by Kay Smythe titled "AOC Slams Socialist Comrades for Promoting Pro-Palestine Rally in Times Square" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 10, 2023.

- An article by Nicole Silverio titled "Another 'Squad' Member [Jamaal Bowman] Slams Socialist Group for Supporting Hamas at Rally" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 10, 2023.
- An article by Brandon Poulter titled "While AOC and Jamaal Bowman Condemn Pro-Hamas Rally, Other 'Socialist' Democrats Stay Silent" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 10, 2023.

Ivy League and other universities – supporters of Hamas

- An article by Ruth Bashinsky titled "Harvard Professor [Laurence Tribe] Apologizes for 'Ill-Informed' Claim That the Hamas Attack on Israel Was Benjamin Netanyahu's Attempt to Distract From 'His Own Corruption'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 7, 2023.
- An article by Corey Walker titled "An Insane Number of Ivy League Students Are Blaming Israel for the Hamas Attacks" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by Hank Berrien titled "'Deeply Sick': Over 30 Harvard University Groups Blame Israel After Hamas Commits Atrocities" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by Jason Rantz titled "University of Washington Club Honors 'Martyrs' Murdering Jews, [Club] President Won't Say 'Terrorists'" was posted at nynorthwest.com on Oct. 10, 2023.
- An article by Alan Dershowitz titled "Publish the Names of Campus Cowards Who Support Hamas Atrocities" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 11, 2023.
- An article by Sophie Mann titled "Petition to Fire Yale Professor [Zareena Grewal] (Who Called for Solidarity With Hamas Murderers Who Slaughtered Israelis) Hits 35,000 [Signatures]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 12, 2023.
- An article by Kate Anderson titled "Harvard Divinity Faculty Condemn Israel's 'Oppression' of Palestinians After Hamas Attacks Leave Over 1,000 Dead" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 12, 2023.
- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "'This Is Your Legacy': [Laura] Ingraham Lights Into Elite University Donors for Supporting 'Cesspool' of 'Hatred'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 12, 2023.

• An article by Sophie Mann titled "University of Washington and Georgetown Students Spark Outrage With Events 'Honoring' the 'Martyrs' of Palestine Who Slaughtered 1,300 in Israel – Leaving Distraught Jewish Student Sobbing" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 13, 2023.

Notice others who are supporting Hamas

- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "MSNBC [Host Ayman Mohyeldin]: Israel Caused Attacks on It and Made People Vote for Hamas" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 7, 2023.
- An article by Jason Walsh titled "MSNBC Host [Ayman Mohyeldin] Faces Backlash After Blood-Boiling Response to Hamas Attacks" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by Luke Rosiak titled "Washington Post Columnist [Karen Attiah] Celebrates Anti-Jew Terrorism as Exactly What 'Decolonization' Means' was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 8, 2023.
- An article by Kristin Taylor titled "Code Pink Endorses Hamas Attacks on Israel: 'Anti-War' Groups Announce Pro-Hamas Rallies in U.S." was posted at thegatewaypundit.com on Oct. 8, 2023.
- An article by Kate Anderson titled "UN Human Rights Advocate [Francesca Albanese] Rails Against Israel Following Hamas Attack" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Radical Pro-Palestinian Mob Wearing Face Coverings Destroy Israeli Flag in NYC, Screaming 'We're Going to Kill Them All' and Blaming the Jewish State for Provoking Hamas' Terror Attacks Which Have Left at Least 900 Israelis Dead" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by Germania Rogriguez Poleo titled "Harvard President Emeritus Larry Summers Says He Is 'Sickened' by Ivy League School's Response to Attacks on Israel After 31 [Harvard Group] Organizations Said the [Israeli] Government Was 'Entirely Responsible' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by Luke Tress titled "Chanting '700' Pro-Palestinian Activists in New York Fete Hamas Attack" was posted at timesofisrael.com on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by Andrew Powell titled "'You Were Born in America, Shut the [Expletive] Up' UFC's [Middleweight Champion] Sean Strickland Blasts [Welterweight Fighter] Belal Muhammad for Supporting Palestine" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 10, 2023.
- An article by Chuck Ross titled "Biden Tapped This Group [Council on American-Islamic Relations] to Fight Anti-Semitism It's Defending Hamas's Attack on Israel" was posted

at freebeacon.com on Oct. 11, 2023.

• An article by Dylan Housman titled "Democrat Congressional Staffer [Diala Qasem to Indiana Rep. Andre Carson] Shared Messages Justifying Hamas Terrorist Attack on Israel" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 12, 2023.

Did Hamas really offer a truce?

- An article by Kate Anderson titled "Hamas Official Says Its Open to a Truce With Israel After Killing Hundreds of Civilians" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by James Reynolds titled "Hamas Announces It Will Begin to Execute Hostages and Post Video Evidence Online for Every Israeli Airstrike as Prime Minister Benjamin Netanyahu Orders Israel's Defense Forces to Besiege Gaza" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 9, 2023.

Do you think Israel is interested in a truce?

- An article by Staff titled "Netanyahu Warns Palestinians to Leave Gaza as Israel Hits Hamas: We're Going to Turn It Into 'Rubble'" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 7, 2023.
- An article by Nick Pope titled "Netanyahu Vows Israeli Response to Hamas Attack Will 'Echo for Generations'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 9, 2023.

Israel readies for major assault

- An article by Oliver JJ Lane titled "Blockade: No Power or Water for Gaza Until All Hostages Released Says Israel" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 12, 2023.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore and Chris Jewers titled "Israel Tells 1.1 Million People in Northern Gaza to Evacuate South Within 24 Hours as It Prepares to Launch Ground Assault and Continues Bombardments Which Hamas Claims Have Killed 13 Hostages Since Yesterday" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 13, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Israel Tells Gaza Citizens to Evacuate to 'Minimize Civilian Casualties' in War Against Hamas" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 13, 2023.
- An article by Matt Funicello titled "Israel Gives Civilians in Gaza City 24 Hours to Evacuate Southward" was posted at redstate.com on Oct. 13, 2023.
- An article by Harriett Alexander titled "Astonishing Moment IDF Elite Force Retakes Military Post Overrun by Hamas, Rescuing 250 Hostages, Killing 60 Hamas Fighters and Capturing Top Terror Leader" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 13, 2023.
- An article by David Averre and Lauren Lewis titled "Inside the 'Gaza Metro': Hamas'

Secret Labyinth of Tunnels Where Militants Plan Operations and Launch Attacks Into Israel" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 13, 2023.

Is Hezbollah ready to join the fight?

• An article by Chris Jewers titled "Hezbollah Supporters Raise Images of Burning Israeli Flags as Terror Chief Says He's 'Fully Prepared' to Join Hamas War – Israel Declares the Two Terror Groups and Iran 'An Axis of Evil' and UN Warns Gaza Is Now 'A Hellhole'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 13, 2023.

Pope champions homosexuality

• An article by Staff titled "Whoopi Goldberg Meets With Pope Francis, Champions His Acceptance of Homosexuality" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 12, 2023.

Global intentions – WEF, WHO, UN and others

- An article by Jason Walsh titled "WEF Adviser [Mariana Mazzucato]: The Coming Water Crisis' Will Force People to Accept Climate Mandates" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Oct. 2, 2023.
- An article by Stephen Moore titled "Pope Francis Blames America First" was posted at creators.com on Oct. 10, 2023.
- An article by Tim Hinchliffe titled "WEF Report Confirms Proposed Economic Reforms Must Be Enforced 'Top-Down'" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 12, 2023.

Covid – Canadian military members sue over jab mandates

- Looking back to June 2023, an article by Ashley Sadler titled "Hundreds of Canadian Military Members File \$500 Million Lawsuit Over Covid Jab Mandates" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 26, 2023.
- An article by Carlos Prado titled "Canadian Military Members Undeterred After Crown Attempts to Dismiss Lawsuit Over Covid Jab Mandates" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 2, 2023.
- An article by Carlos Prado titled "128 More Canadian Military Members Sue Crown Over Covid Jab Mandates" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 5, 2023.

More international comments about covid

• An article by Emily Mangiaracina titled "Pioneers of mRNA Technology [Katalin Kariko and Drew Weissman] Awarded Nobel Prize by WHO for Enabling Covid Vaccine" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 2, 2023.

• An article by Paul S. Gardiner titled "Dr. Peter McCullough Demands the EU [and] U.S. Pull Out of World Health Organization Over Covid Response" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 3, 2023.

- An article by Frank Wright titled "Gene Scientist [Dr. Kevin McKernan] Shows [at an Event Organized by the World Council for Health] How Vaccine Companies Mass-Produced Contaminated Covid Jabs" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 10, 2023.
- An article by Anthony Murdoch titled "700+ Jab-Free Canadians Join Class-Action Suit Against Trudeau Government Over Covid Mandates" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 12, 2023.

During Hamas attacks – people remember Biden's hysteria about climate change

- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Thomas D. Williams titled "Joe Biden: Climate Change 'More Frightening' Than Nuclear War" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 12, 2023.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "White House: Biden 'Absolutely' Stands by Saying Climate 'Only Existential Threat'" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 10, 2023.
- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Tom Cotton Rips John Kirby for Defending Biden's 'Climate Change' Remarks Amid Hamas Attacks" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 10, 23.

Climate change – China resists getting rid of fossil fuels

• Looking back to September, an article by Nick Pope titled "China's Climate Envoy [Xie Zenhua] Balks at Calls to Get Rid of Fossil Fuels" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 22, 2023.

Weekly reminder – China talks climate change, but produces coal

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wany titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal as Possible'" was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.
- Looking back to April 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "World's Worst Polluter China Increases Coal Production by 300 Million Tons" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "Report: World Coal Consumption Rising, China's Influence 'Unparalleled by Any Country' " was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 19, 2022.

• Looking back to March 2023, an article by Julia Simon titled "China Is Building Six Times More New Coal Plants Than Other Countries" was posted at npr.org on March 2, 2023.

- Looking back to July 2023, an article by Simon Kent titled "E.U. Official [European Commission Vice President Frans Timmermans] Sees 'Contradiction' Between China's Climate Aims and Love of Coal" was posted at breitbart.com on July 3, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "[John] Kerry: We Can't Fix Climate Without China Completely Ditching Coal That They're Using More Of' was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 26, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "[John] Kerry: China's Coal Use 'May Eclipse' Some Green Efforts" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 26, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2023, an article by John Hayward titled "China's Coal Power Binge Accelerates: Over 300 More Plants on the Way" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 31, 2023.

More international climate change

- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Evan Poellinger titled "Bill Gates Promotes Climate Plan That Devastated the Supply and Cost of Food in Sri Lanka" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 28, 2023.
- An article by Clare Marie Merkowsky titled "Canadians' Carbon Tax Expected to Soar to Meet Trudeau's Net-Zero Climate Goals" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 6, 2023.
- An article by Clare Marie Merkowsky titled "Norwegian Government Agency Publishes Paper Dispelling Myth of Man-Made 'Climate Change'" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 12, 2023.

Biden family business – deep state has known about it for years

- Looking back to August 2019, an article by Ben Schreckinger titled "Biden Inc. [Quoted: 'Over His Decades in Office Joe's Family Fortunes Have Closely Tracked His Political Career']" was posted at politico.com on Aug. 2, 2019.
- Looking back to August 2019, an article by Ben Schreckinger titled "The Biden Family's Strange Business History" was posted at politico.com on Aug. 3, 2019.
- Looking back to October 2022, a report by Iowa Senator Chuck Grassley titled "FBI Possesses Significant, Impactful, Voluminous Evidence of Potential Criminality in Biden Family Business Arrangements" was posted at grassley.senator.gov on Oct. 17, 2022.
- Looking back to January 2023, an article by Curt Devine, Casey Tolan and Scott Glover

titled "A Famous Last Name, Business Deals and a Looming Probe: Republicans Ramp Up Investigation of Biden Family" was posted at cnn.com on Jan. 17, 2023.

• Looking back to September 2023, an article by Margot Cleveland titled "Biden Bribery Breadcrumbs Leave Only One Possible Conclusion: Deep-State Partisans Buried the Evidence" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 6, 2023.

Hunter Biden indictment – is it designed to protect Joe Biden?

- An article by Staff titled "Hunter Biden Expected to Rely on 2nd Amendment Ruling His Dad Said [in 2022] Should 'Deeply Trouble Us All' "was posted at freebeacon.com on Oct. 2, 2023.
- An article by James Lynch titled "Hunter Biden Will Seek to Dismiss Federal Gun Charges Based on Terms of Failed Plea Deal; Court Filing Shows" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 6, 2023.
- An article by Ben Wilson titled "Hunter Biden Claims Sweetheart Plea Deal Still in Effect, Indictment Should Be Dismissed" was posted at freebeacon.com on Oct. 6, 2023.
- An article by James Lynch titled "Biden-Appointed Prosecutor Ignored Potential Conflict of Interest in Hunter Biden Case; Testimony Shows" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 10, 2023.

Biden family business

- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Wendell Husebo titled "GOP Predicts Biden 'Organized Crime Ring' Received \$50 Million \$30 Million More Than Shown" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 23, 2023.
- An article by James Lynch titled "Devon Archer Met With Joe and Hunter Biden at the White House Right After His First Payment From Burisma; Records Show" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 5, 2023.
- An article by James Lynch titled "FBI Knew New York Post's Hunter Biden Laptop Story Was Real Ahead of 2020 Election; FBI Form Shows" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by James Lynch titled "Joe Biden's Vice Presidential Office Exchanged Nearly 20,000 Emails With Hunter Biden's Investment Firm; AFL Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 10, 2023.
- An article by Joe Schoffstall and Cameron Cawthorne titled "Top Biden Aide With Close Ties to Hunter Was First White House Staffer to Handle Classified Documents, New Timeline

Reveals" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 13, 2023.

Joe Biden loves doing business with China

• An article by Will Kessler titled "Biden Administration Grants Indefinite Waiver Sending Crucial Technology to Chinese Factories" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 9, 2023.

International abortion outlook

• An article by Paul Bennett titled "Northern Ireland Introduces Anti-Prayer Exclusion Zones Near Abortion Facilities" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 4, 2023.

International parental rights

- An article by Clare Marie Merkowsky titled "Pro-Family Citizens Gather Outside Saskatchewan Legislature to Support Parental Rights" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 12, 2023.
- An article by Jonathan Van Maren titled "Trudeau Desperately Tries Walking Back His Demonization of Parents at the Million Person March" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 12, 2023.

International gender outlook

- An article by Doug Mainwaring titled "Former Homosexual [Asks]: Does Pope Francis Believe He Is More Compassionate Than Christ?" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 3, 2023.
- An article by Sarah Weaver titled "Father [Chris Elston of Canada] Speaks Out Against Radical Gender Ideology Despite Multiple Injuries From Trans Attackers" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 5, 2023.
- An article by Kate Anderson titled "Heart Disease Risk Skyrockets in Trans People Taking Hormones, Study [in the European Journal of Endocrinolgy] Finds" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 6, 2023.
- An article by Olivia Rondeau titled "Biological Man Crowned 'Miss Portugal' in Miss Universe Pageant" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by Jonathan Van Maren titled "Woke Anthropological Groups [the American Anthropological Association and the Canadian Anthropological Society] Put Transgender Ideology Over Scientific Inquiry" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 11, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "UK Teacher Could Lose Career for Sharing Biblical Stance on

LGBT Ideology at Anglican School [in Bromley, Kent]" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 11, 2023.

Comments about China and Taiwan

• Looking back to September 2023, an article by Micaela Burrow titled "China Is on the Fast Track to Wage War Against Taiwan and the U.S." was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 24, 2023.

Other comments about Iran

- A press release titled "The Norwegian Nobel Committee Has Decided to Award the Nobel Peace Prize for 2023 to Narges Mohammadi for Her Fight Against the Oppression of Women in Iran and Her Fight to Promote Human Rights and Freedom for All" was posted at nobelprize.org on Oct. 6, 2023.
- An article by Ilan Hulkower titled "Iranian Activist Narges Mohammadi [Fighting for Human Rights in Iran] Beats Out Zelenskyy for Nobel Peace Prize" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 6, 2023.

International weather events

• An article by Perkin Amalaraj titled "Deadly Earthquakes Hit Afghanistan: More Than 2,000 Feared Dead and Thousands More Injured After 6.3 Magnitude Quake Strikes – as Search Operations Get Underway for People Trapped Under the Rubble" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 7, 2023.

International miscellaneous news

- An article by Mariane Angela titled "6 [Colombian] Suspects in Ecuadorian Presidential Candidate's Assassination Found Killed in Jail" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 8, 2023.
- An article by Colin Fernandez titled "Scientists Fear Humanity Could Lose Half of All Its Future Medicines Because So Many Plants Face Extinction" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by Stacy Liberatore titled "Millions of Migrating Birds Are Getting Lost Mid-Air Because Solar Storms Are Warping Their Natural Navigation System" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Leftists Push the Sexual Revolution in Africa Yet Hypocritically Accuse the Right of 'Neocolonialism'" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 11, 2023.
- An article by Andrea Widburg titled "In England, Only Leftist-Approved Speech Is Free"

was posted at americanthinker.com on Oct. 12, 2023.

• • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Immigration – will there be Hamas-like attacks in U.S.

- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "How Terrorists Got Into Israel Highlights a Terrifying Fact About the U.S. Border" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "McCarthy Warns the U.S. Could Be Next: Chaos at the Southern Border Could Have Allowed Terrorists to Infiltrate America, Former Speaker Warns and Calls on Biden to 'Wake Up'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by Nicholas Ballasy titled "House GOP Report: 'More Than 99% of Illegal Aliens Released' by Biden Administration Remain in U.S." was posted at just thenews.com on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "'Bombshell' House Judiciary Report Details Shocking State of Immigration Enforcement Under Biden" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 10, 2023.
- An article by Andrea Widburg titled "Hamas Makes It Clear That Israel Isn't the Only Target, It's Just the First Target" was posted at americanthinker.com on Oct. 12, 2023.
- An article by Daniel W. Drezner titled "Will the United States Be the Next Israel?" was posted at politico.com on Oct. 12, 2023.
- An article by Jennifer Van Laar titled "Security Fencing Goes Up Around Congress, Even Though NBC News Says There Are No Terror Threats" was posted at redstate.com on Oct. 12, 2023.
- An article by Andrew Lapin titled "Is Hamas Planning a Day of Jihad on Friday? Jewish Groups Respond to Widespread Concerns" was posted at jpost.com on Oct. 13, 2023.
- An article by Anna Giaritelli titled "U.S. Police Brace for Terror After Hamas Calls Friday 'Day of Rage'" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Oct. 13, 2023.
- An article by Joshua Caplan titled "NYPD Orders All Officers to Duty Over Hamas's Call for 'Day of Jihad'" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 13, 2023.

Immigration – in 2006 and 2007 Joe Biden talked about a secure border

• Looking back to May 2019, a video and an article by Amy Russo titled "Video Shows Joe Biden Once Railed Against 'Illegals' – Called for 700-Mile Border Fence' were posted at huffpost.com on May 11, 2019.

• Looking back to September 2021, a video by newsmax titled "What a Clip of Joe Biden Talking Border Security in 2007 Reveals [About Biden's Shift From Closed Borders to Open Borders – Following a Global Perspective]" was posted at youtube.com on Sept. 27, 2021.

Immigration – Democrats are complaining more

- An article by Jenny Beth Martin titled "Democrats Are Finally Changing Their Tune on Biden's Border Disaster" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 7, 2023.
- An article by Deroy Murdock titled "Hell Freezes, Pigs Fly and Democrats Demand Closed Border" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 8, 2023.

Immigration – contradictory talk about a border wall

- An article by Jennie Taer titled "'Immediate Need': Biden Administration Clears Path to Construct More Border Wall on Federally Protected Land" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 4, 2023.
- An article by Jennie Taer titled "Mayorkas Attempts to Walk Back Statement Regarding 'Immediate Need' for Border Wall" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 5, 2023.

Immigration – the Biden administration finally concedes a border crisis

• An article by Dan Stein titled "The Biden Administration Has Finally Conceded We Have a Border Crisis – Now It's Time for Congress to Act" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 12, 2023.

Comments – illegal immigration

- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Craig Bannister titled "Texas Governor Abbott: 'Outrageous' That Biden Did Nothing When Internal Documents Warned Him Migrant Surge Was Coming" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 26, 2023.
- An article by Corey Walker titled "Fox [Host Laura Ingraham and Her] Panel Breaks Down How Biden's Border Policies Are Destroying America: 'Chaos Is Their Policy'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 5, 2023.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Bill] Maher: 'Sanctuary City Hypocrite' Democrats Got Their Bluff Called" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 6, 2023.

• An article by Rachel Bowman titled "Eric Adams Is Heckled in Columbia on 'Vanity Tour' of South and Central America [in Effort] to Deter Illegal Migrants" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 7, 2023.

• An article by Will Kessler titled "Biden Administration Threatens Banks That Refuse to Lend Money to Illegal Immigrants" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 12, 2023.

U.S. military

- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Noah Robertson titled "Production of Key Munition [155 mm Artillery Rounds] Years Ahead of Schedule; Pentagon Says" was posted at defensenews.com on Sept. 15, 2023.
- An article by Micaela Burrow titled "The U.S. Army Has Massively Ramped Up Ammo Production [155 mm Artillery Rounds] But There's a Problem [in That Ukraine Is Firing 150,000 to 300,000 Rounds Per Month]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 8, 2023.

D'Souza's "Police State"

- A press release titled "Trailer for 'Police State'" was posted at iotwreport.com on Oct. 6, 2023.
- An article by Scott S. Powell titled "America at the Crossroads: A Free Republic or a Police State?" was posted at americanthinker.com on Oct. 11, 2023.

Comments about government and corporate snooping

- An article by William M. Arkin titled "Donald Trump Followers Targeted by FBI as 2024 Election Nears" was posted at newsweek.com on Oct. 4, 2023.
- A video and an article by N. Morgan titled "Bombshell Government Report Says the Unvaxxed Are Being Tracked" were posted at beforeitsnews.com on Oct. 4, 2023.
- An article by Jay Sekulow titled "Shocking New IRS Targeting of Christians Uncovered 26,000 Pages of IRS Documents About the 'Word of God' and 50,000 About 'Prayer'" was posted at aclj.org (American Center for Law and Justice) on Oct. 5, 2023.

Comments about government and corporate censorship

- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Jason Cohen titled "GOP-Led Probes, Court Rulings Administration's Ability to Fund the Censorship Industry" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 23, 2023.
- An article by Betsy McCaughey titled "Supreme Court Could Deal a Fatal Blow to the

Big Tech Censorship Complex" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 5, 2023.

• An article by Jason Cohen titled "'Pro-Censorship Agenda': California Keeps Triggering Lawsuits Over Alleged First Amendment Violations" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 7, 2023.

Comments about free speech

- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Whoopi Goldberg Is Very Upset That Donald Trump Gets Free Speech" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 3, 2023.
- An article by Kate Anderson titled "'Final Justice': Christian Baker [Jack Phillips of Colorado] Prepared to Take Fight to Supreme Court Again in Battle for Free Speech" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 7, 2023.

Covid - origin

• An article by Senator Rand Paul titled "How Dr. Fauci and the Media Covered Up the Truth About Covid's Origins" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 9, 2023.

Covid film - "The Essential Church"

• An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "'The Essential Church' Film About Pastors Who Defied Lockdowns Dominates Apple Store – #1 in Documentaries" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 6, 2023.

Covid – natural immunity

• Looking back to October 2021, an article by Paul Elias Alexander titled "160 Plus Research Studies Affirm Naturally Acquired Immunity to Covid-19: Documented, Linked and Quoted" was posted at brownstone.org on Oct. 17, 2021.

Covid – will politicians go back to previous covid restrictions?

• An article by Alexa Lardieri titled "Vulnerable Americans to Begin Masking and Testing Again Amid Shambolic Covid Booster Rollout That Has Seen Just 1% of Country Vaccinated in a Month" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 9, 2023.

Covid – hypothetical vaccine debate

• An article by Andrew Powell titled "Aaron Rodgers [Proposes] Tag-Team Vaccine Debate – Aaron Rodgers and RFK Against Travis Kelce and Fauci" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 10, 2023.

Covid – regret about getting covid jabs

• An article by Calvin Freiburger titled "GOP Senators Demand Answers on Whether Government Will Care for Soldiers Injured by Mandatory Covid Jabs" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 12, 2023.

Covid – happy about avoiding covid jabs

• An article by Mary Gillis titled "Over 80 Percent of Americans Refused the Last Covid Booster; Study" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Oct. 9, 2023.

Comments – mRNA

- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "New 'Air Vax' Delivers mRNA Right to Your Lungs, Raising Serious Bioethical Concerns" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Sept. 30, 2023.
- An article by Emily Mangiaracina titled "Florida Surgeon General [Dr. Joseph Ladapo] Slams New mRNA Covid Shot Push as 'Anti-Human'" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 3, 2023.
- An article by Frank Wright titled "Top Microbiologist Dr. Sucharit Bhakdi Calls mRNA Injections 'Crime Against Humanity'" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 10, 2023.

Covid – vaccine mandates

- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Matthew Sedacca titled "People Looking to Get New Covid Vaccine Getting Hit With \$190 Fees; Report" was posted at nypost.com on Sept. 23, 2023.
- An article by Robert A. Green Jr. titled "Covid Vaccine Mandates Have Severely Damaged Trust in U.S. Military Leaders" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 3, 2023.
- An article by Matt Lamb titled "Kaiser Permanente [Health Care Company Based in Oakland, California and Operates in Eight States, Previously] Boasted About Covid Jab Mandate, Now Faces Worker Shortage and Strike" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 5, 2023.
- An article by Samantha Delouya titled "The Largest Health Care Strike in History [by Kaiser Permanente] Is Over for Now" was posted at cnn.com on Oct. 7, 2023.

Covid – hydroxychloroquine

• An article by Zachary Stieber titled "Hydroxychloroquine Reduces Covid-19 Mortality; Study Finds" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Oct. 9, 2023.

Climate agenda

• Looking back to September 2023, an article titled "Road Hazard: Evidence Mounts on Toxic Pollution From Tires" was posted at 360.yale.edu on Sept. 19, 2023.

- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Lewin Day titled "Tire Dust Makes Up the
- Majority of Ocean Micro-Plastics; Study Finds" was posted at the drive.com on Sept. 28, 2023.
- An article by Nick Pope titled "Offshore Wind Company [Avangrid] Wants to Pay Large Fine to Break Contract in Latest Sign of Trouble for Industry" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 4, 2023.
- An article by Matthew Phelan titled "Now Levi's Climate-Conscious CEO (Who Admits to Never Using a Washing Machine) Suggests a New Bizarre Way to Clean Your Jeans to Save the Planet [by Wearing Your Jeans Into the Shower to Clean Them]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 12, 2023.

Climate agenda – more restrictions

• An article by Nick Pope titled "Biden Administration Fires Next Salvo in War on Appliances [Targeting Hydrofluorocarbons (Chemicals Commonly Used in Refrigerators and Air Conditioners]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 6, 2023.

Climate agenda – making some people rich

- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Nick Pope titled "Reaching Aggressive 2050 Climate Targets Could Cost Nearly \$75 Trillion; Analysis Finds" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 14, 2023.
- An article by Nike Pope titled "'Green Banks' With Political Ties to Biden Could Reap Massive Windfall From Taxpayers; Watchdog Warns" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 12, 2023.
- An article by Nick Pope titled "Biden Administration Hands \$400,000 to Eco-Activists Who Fought to Block Key Gas Pipeline" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 12, 2023.

Weekly reminder – China mines coal and U.S. cuts off coal

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Chuck DeVore titled "As America Self-Destructs With Green Energy, China Preps for War With Coal" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 2, 2022.
- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "Van Jones on Biden's

'Dumb' Vow to Kill Coal Plants; You Need Coal for Green Energy" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 7, 2022.

- Looking back to February 2023, an article by Ben Zeisloft titled "China Is Full Steam Ahead With New Coal Plants as the West Goes Green" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 27, 2023.
- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Ben Zeisloft titled "China's Carbon Emissions Soar as Biden Unveils Crackdown on American Power Plants" was posted at dailywire.com on May 12, 2023.

Fossil fuel – Biden's plan from day 1

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

Fossil fuel – additional comments

- An article by Thomas D. Williams titled "Climate Change Alarmist Al Gore Declares War on Fossil Fuel Industry" was post at breitbart.com on Sept. 23, 2023.
- An article by Lauren Thomas, Laura Cooper and Collin Eaton titled "Exxon Mobil Closing In on Megadeal With Shale Driller 'Pioneer'" was posted at wsj.com on Oct. 5, 2023.
- An article by Nick Pope titled "American Oil Giant [Exxon Mobile] Closing In on Deal [to Buy Pioneer Natural Resource for \$60 Billion] That Could Send Shockwaves Through the Industry; Report" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 6, 2023.

Fossil fuel – previous depletion of emergency oil reserves

- An article by Nick Pope titled "Biden Administration Has Issued Lowest Amount of Offshore Oil Permits in Almost 20 Years" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 10, 2023.
- An article by Nick Pope titled "Biden's Choice to Drain Key Oil Reserve Leaves U.S. More Vulnerable to Rising Risks of War; Experts Warn" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 10, 2023.
- An article by Thomas Catenacci titled "Biden's Depletion of Emergency Oil Stocks Come Back Into Focus Amid Israel-Hamas War, Price Surge" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 10, 2023.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "GOP Rep. [Kelly] Armstrong: Biden Drained Strategic Petroleum Reserve, So We'll See Prices Spike Due to Middle East Conflict" was posted at

breitbart.com on Oct. 10, 2023.

Comments – UAW automakers on strike

• An article by Will Kessler titled "'Cast a Long Shadow': UAW Strike Costs Billions in Losses With No End in Sight' was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 7, 2023.

- An article by Nick Pope titled "EVs Are Costing Auto Manufacturers Billions While Union Strikes Take Their Toll" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 8, 2023.
- An article by Will Kessler titled "Auto Workers Union Just Shut Down Ford's Biggest and Most Profitable Plant" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 12, 2023.
- An article by Will Kessler titled "'Union Joe'? Experts Say Biden Has Been the Bane of Autoworkers for Years" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 12, 2023.

Comments – electric vehicles

- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Craig Bannister titled "Ron DeSantis: 'We're Going to Rip Out All the Biden Mandates, All This Stuff That They're Doing to Try to Promote EVs' was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 26, 2023.
- An article by Nick Pope titled "Ohio Could Soon Block EV Mandates" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 5, 2023.

Comments – pro-life

- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Mansur Shaheen titled "[Massachusetts] Doctors Perform World-First Brain Surgery on Baby With Deadly Genetic Disorder While It Is Still Inside Its Mom's Uterus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 4, 2023.
- An article by Jonathan Van Maren titled "The Daily Wire's Brett Cooper (Age 21) Reveals She Became Pro-Life After Learning Her Father Wanted Her Aborted" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 2, 2023.
- An article by Emily Mangiaracina titled "Over 100 Black Pastors Sign Letter Opposing Ohio Abortion Amendment: 'Life-Or-Death Matter'" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 11, 2023.
- An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "Ohio Governor Mike Dewine Warns Against Abortion Ballot Measure as Early Voting Opens" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 12, 2023.

Comments – pro-abortion

• An article by Matt Lamb titled "Biden Spokesman Defends Military Abortion Policy in

Response to 'Eternal Word Television Network' Journalist's Question' was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 4, 2023.

• An article by Calvin Freiburger titled "Radical Ohio Abortion Amendment Would Allow Partial-Birth, Dismemberment Abortion: Attorney General" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 7, 2023

Transgender – state news

- An article by Calvin Freiburger titled "Court Rebukes Wisconsin School District [in Waukesha County] for 'Transitioning' Children Without Parents' Consent" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 4, 2023.
- An article by Calvin Freiburger titled "Federal Judge Allows Oklahoma's Ban on Transgender Mutilation of Children to Take Effect" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 7, 2023.
- An article by Jake Welch titled "California Governor Newsom Lowers Consent Age to 12 for 'Gender Counseling' With Parents OK" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on Oct. 9, 2023.

Transgender – school news

- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Evan Poellinger titled "Pennsylvania Students Walk Out of [Perkiomen Valley] School in Protest of Policy Allowing Transgenders to Use Bathroom of Their Choosing" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 21, 2023.
- An article by Calvin Freiburger titled "Pennsylvania School [Perkiomen Valley District] Board Flips, Bans Males From Girls' Bathrooms After [300] Student Protest" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 4, 2023.
- An article by Jean Mondoro titled "Gender-Confused Male Runner [in Freeport, Maine] Finishes Top 5 Among Girls After Ranking 172 Against Boys" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 4, 2023.

Transgender – miscellaneous news

- An article by Joseph Summers titled "American College of Pediatricians Launches New Initiative to Combat Transgender Drugs for Children" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 3, 2023.
- An article by Sarah Weaver titled "More and More Detransitioners Are Taking the Fight to the Doctors Who Ruined Their Lives" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 6, 2023.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Boxing Champ [Ebanie Bridges] Says She Has

No Regrets for Opposing Trans Athletes Fighting as Women: 'I'm Right, and It's True' " was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 7, 2023.

• An article by Matt Lamb titled "Christian Dad of 11 [in Davenport, Iowa] Fired After Opposing LGBT 'Pride' Activities, Wearing T-Shirt With Bible Verse" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 11, 2023.

Embracing ESG and DEI

- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Evan Poellinger titled "Goldwater Institute Warns Public Arizona State University [That] It Is Violating State Law by Funding Mandatory DEI Training Course" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 26, 2023.
- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Evan Poellinger titled "Town of Los Gatos [California] Establishes Commission to Impose DEI Policies on Residents" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 27, 2023.
- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Evan Poellinger titled "Cloak & DEI-gger:

Universities Secretly Continue Diversity-Oriented Policies – Despite State Prohibitions" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 29, 2023.

- An article by Lillian Tweten titled "San Francisco Treasurer Launched 'Racial Equity Initiative' to Fight 'White Supremacy'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 5, 2023.
- An article by Brandon Poulter titled "Ivy League School [Brown University in Providence, Rhode Island] to Start Interrogating Ph.D. Applicants on How They Will Advance 'Diversity'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 5, 2023.
- An article by Jason Cohen titled "Gavin Newsom Signs Law Forcing Investment Firms to Publish Diversity Data for Companies They Back" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 9, 2023.

Rejecting ESG and DEI

- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Evan Poellinger titled "If 188 DEI Jobs Aren't Eliminated, University of Wisconsin Staff Could Lose Pay Raises" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 25, 2023.
- An article by Charles Gasparino titled "Investment Titan BlackRock Mutes ESG Talk Amid Backlash" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 7, 2023.

After months of deception, Biden admitted the obvious about "Inflation Reduction Act"

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Brianna Lyman titled "Inflation Reduction

Act 'Has Nothing to Do With Inflation' – Biden Says' was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 11, 2023.

After Biden admitted the obvious - White House tried weak damage control

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "White House on Biden Admitting 'Inflation Reduction Act' Isn't Really About Inflation: It's 'Also About Reducing Prices' "was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

Inflation

• An article by Alfredo Ortiz titled "'Bidenomics' Is the Worst Branding Fail Since New Coke" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 6, 2023.

Citizens moving to different states

• An article by Katie Jerkovich titled "'Superman' Actor Dean Cain Admits He Never Thought He'd Leave California, but Says Government Has Ruined It [With Regulations and Taxation]" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 9, 2023.

Comments – about defunding the police

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.
- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Meghan Blonder titled "'Thank You for Speaking Out': Sherrod Brown Praises Prosecutor Candidate Who Called to Defund Police, End Cash Bail" was posted at freebeacon.com on Sept. 23, 2023.
- An article by Gage Klipper titled "Will the Police Even Answer the Phone? 'Defund' Investigation Finds Austin [Texas] Citizens in Distress" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 5, 2023.
- An article by Lillian Tweten titled "DC First Responder Says Police Shortage Endangers EMT Lives" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 12, 2023.

Comments – about leaders who ignore rule of law

- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Craig Bannister titled "Adam Schiff Says His Faith Inspires Him 'to Ensure the Rule of Law Is Applied Equally' Despite Mounting Evidence He Doesn't" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 25, 2023.
- An article by Robert Weissburg titled "Punishing 'Hate' but Not Criminals" was posted at americanthinker.com on Oct. 9, 2023.

Increasing homicides

• An article by Robert McGreevy titled "Woman Pleads Guilty to Murder After Feigning Car Trouble, Luring Florida Man to His Death: U.S. Attorney's Office" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 5, 2023.

Increasing crime

- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Craig Bannister titled "Target [Retail Chain] Closes Stores in 4 Democrat-Run, Crime-Ravaged, Anti-Police HellHoles [Portland 3, San Francisco 3, Seattle 2 and New York City 1] After Warning It Would" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 27, 2023.
- An article by Ben Wilson titled "Chicago Democrat Slams Party's Liberal Crime Policies" was posted at freebeacon.com on Oct. 2, 2023.
- An article by Lillian Tweten titled "'Nobody Is Safe Around Here': Crime Wave Cripples Once-Trendy Blue City Neighborhood [Shaw Neighborhood of Washington D.C.]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 6, 2023.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "GOP Rep. Says Members of Congress Sleep in Their Offices Due to D.C. Crime" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 6, 2023.
- An article by Mariane Angela titled "11-Year-Old [California Boy] Arrested for Alleged Armed Robbery Attempt" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 8, 2023.

Soaring theft

- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Lillian Tweten titled "Blue City [Oakland]
 Reports an Average of 40 Vehicle Thefts a Day" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 25, 2023.
- An article by Ilan Hulkower titled "Thieves [at CVS in Washington D.C.] Are Stripping Shelves Bare by Planning Robberies at Delivery Times; Employees Say" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 4, 2023.
- A video and an article by Ryan Mackey and Samiar Nefzi titled "Video Shows Mother and Son Duo Stealing Over \$800,000 Worth of Jewelry in Hialeah [Florida] Armed Robbery; Police Say" were posted at local10.com on Oct. 4, 2023.

Expanding drug problems

• An article by Jennie Taer titled "California Judge Sentences First Person Convicted of Fentanyl Murder to Hefty Prison Term" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 12, 2023.

Comments – Disney

• An article by Andrew Powell titled "Disney CEO Bob Iger Reportedly 'Overwhelmed and Exhausted' as Mickey Mouse & Co. Continues to Crumble" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 10, 2023.

Comments about corporate news media

- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Reagan Reese titled "WH Sends Marching Orders to Media Executives on How They Should Cover Biden Impeachment Inquiry" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 13, 2023.
- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Craig Bannister titled "[Media Research Center President Brent] Bozell Letter [to NBC, ABC and CBS News] Network Heads for 'Election Interference' [and] Zero Coverage of 9 Biden Scandals" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 15, 2023.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Liberal Media Visibly Flustered After Learning Joe Biden's Underwater Polling Numbers" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 7, 2023.
- An article by Nicole Silverio titled "Washington Post to Cut Hundreds of Employees Over Continuing Financial Troubles" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 10, 2023.
- An article by Alice Wright titled "Woke MSNBC Loses 33% of Prime Time Audience During Coverage of the Israel-Hamas War as It Insists on Publishing a Joint Death Toll While Fox and CNN See Double-Digit Increases on Viewing Figures" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 11, 2023.

Comment – voter news

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "'What's Happening Is a Crime': Tucker Calls Border Crisis 'Election Rigging on a Mass Scale'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 12, 2023

Democrats – diminishing black and Hispanic vote?

- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Nate Cohn titled "Consistent Signs of Erosion in Black and Hispanic Support for Biden" was posted at nytimes.com on Sept. 5, 2023.
- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Wendell Husebo titled "New York Times: Joe Biden's Black, Hispanic Polling Numbers Worst Since Walter Mondale in 1984" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 6, 2023.
- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Harriet Alexander titled "White House

Alters Biden Transcript to Clean Up Gaffe Implying African American and Hispanic Workers Don't Have 'High School Diplomas' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 15, 2023.

Democrat's dilemma – can they dump an unpopular Kamala Harris?

- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Kamala Harris Fails to End Border Crisis, So Biden Taps Her to Also End Gun Violence" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 22, 2023.
- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Brianna Lyman titled "Democrat Strategist Doug Schoen Says Newsom-DeSantis Debate Is a 'Direct Personal Insult' to VP Harris" was posted at Sept. 26, 2023.

Robert F. Kennedy Jr.

- Looking back to September 2023, an article titled "33% of Democrats Might Vote for RFK Jr. As Third-Party Candidate" was posted at rasmussenreports.com on Sept. 20, 2023.
- An article by Calvin Freiburger titled "RFK Jr. Claims He Would Take More Votes From Trump Than Biden in Third-Party Presidential Run" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Oct. 3, 2023.
- An article by Houston Keene titled "RFK Jr. Announces Independent Run for President Against Biden" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 9, 2023.

Cornel West

- An article by Reagan Reese titled "Forget Independent RFK There's a Bigger Threat to Joe Biden Already on the Campaign Trail [Cornel West]; Strategists Say" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 4, 2023.
- An article by Arjun Singh titled "Cornel West Drops Green Party Candidacy, Will Run as An Independent" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 5, 2023.

Hillary Clinton

- An article by Vince Coglianese titled "Hillary Clinton Wants 'Formal Reprogramming' of Trump Voters" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 6, 2023.
- An article by Gage Klipper titled "Clinton Foundation Announces 'MAGA Re-Education Summer Camp' Featuring Migrant Wave Pool, Epstein Escape Room" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 6, 2023.
- An article by Todd Starnes titled "Hillary Calls It Deprogramming So Did Stalin" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 6, 2023.

Keep an eye on Michelle Obama

• Looking back to September 2023, an article by Julianna Frieman titled "Ted Cruz Says Democrats Will 'Parachute' In Michelle Obama, 'Jettison' Joe Biden" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

• Looking back to September 2023, an article by James Franney titled "Michelle Obama to Get a Check for \$741,000 for a One-Hour Speech About 'Diversity and Inclusion' at Munich Conference" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 25, 2023.

Biden's age is a problem

- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Harriet Alexander and Nick Allen titled "Gavin Newsom Brushes Off Concerns About Joe Biden's Age . . . and Claims They've Produced a 'Masterclass' in Government; Cautions That Hunter Is a Problem for White House" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 18, 2023.
- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Jason Walsh titled "Newsom Claims Biden's Old Age Is a Good Thing: 'I Want a Seasoned Pro'" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Sept. 19, 2023.
- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Geoff Earle titled "Biden Gives Up After Botching Pacific Islands Acronym and Says It 'Doesn't Matter What We Call It' and Bizarrely Says He and the Cook Islands Leader Are Both From Baltimore" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 25, 2023.
- An article by Julianna Frieman titled "'He Couldn't Finish His Sentences': [Former ESPN Host] Sage Steele Discusses 'Sad' Biden Interview [Back in 2021]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 5, 2023.
- An article by James Gordon titled "DeSantis Accuses Biden of 'Sleeping on the Job' After President Said He Dealt With Israel, Hamas Crisis at 7:30 a.m. Eight Hours After Attacks Began" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 8, 2023.

Biden's age is a problem – but can his lies be blamed solely on age?

- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Joe Biden Is Slammed for Lying That He Taught Political Theory at the University of Pennsylvania for Four Years Despite Serving as Honorary Professor for Two and Never Teaching a Single Class" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 14, 2023.
- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Ronny Reyes titled "Biden's Gaffetastic Week More Than a Dozen Lies and Bumbles" was posted at nypost.com on Sept. 15, 2023.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

• Looking back to September 2023, an article by Chris Enloe titled "Biden Quietly Makes It Harder for Future Republican Presidents to Slash Size of the Federal Bureaucracy" was posted at theblaze.com on Sept. 18, 2023.

- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Craig Bannister titled "Kamala Harris Fails to End Border Crisis, So Biden Taps Her to Also End Gun Violence" was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 22, 2023.
- An article by Mary Lou Masters titled "Iowa Democrats Cave to DNC, Will Move Caucus Results to Super Tuesday" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 6, 2023.
- An article by Spencer Brown titled "Biden Administration's Lies About Aid to Gaza Are Totally Unbelievable" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by Chuck Ross titled "Biden Administration Gave \$100,000 to Gaza University That Praised the 'Righteous Martyrs' Who Attacked Israel" was posted at freebeacon.com on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by Emma Richter titled "NYC Mayor Eric Adams and Governor Kathy Hochul Lead Columbus Day Parade Through Big Apple as Hundreds Wear Italian Colors" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by Former Rep. Bob Barr titled "Unless the U.S. Gets Its Act Together, It Will Face Tests From Adversaries Like Never Before" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 10, 2023.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Arnold Schwarzenegger Says Democrats 'Want to [Expletive] Up Every City in America' "was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 11, 2023.
- An article by C. Douglas Golden titled "Not Again: Biden Compares Losing His Son to Israelis Who Had Family Slaughtered by Terrorists" was posted at westernjournal.com on Oct. 11, 2023.

Conservative Lauren Boebert – caught on video

- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Joshua Zitser titled "[Colorado Rep.] Lauren Boebert Denied Vaping at 'Beetlejuice' Performance (From Which She Was Kicked Out); Video Clearly Shows She Did" was posted at businessinsider.com on Sept. 15, 2023.
- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Mariane Perez titled "[Colorado Rep.] Lauren Boebert's Date Fondled Her Breasts While She Grabbed His Crotch [During the Musical 'Beetlejuice']; Surveillance Video Shows" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 15, 2023.
- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Jessica Schladebeck titled "[Colorado Rep.] Lauren Boebert Caught Aggressively Groping Her Date Before Being Booted From

Theater: Security Footage" was posted at nydailynews.com on Sept. 16, 2023.

More comments – about conservatives

• An article titled "Baseball Legend Steve Garvey (74) Launches Bid to Succeed Late California Senator Dianne Feinstein: 'I Never Played for Democrats, Republicans or Independents – I Played for All of You'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 10, 2023.

Even if you hate Trump – doesn't the double standard trouble you?

- Looking back to August 2023, a video titled "24 Straight Minutes of Democrats Denying Election Results" was posted at rumble.com on Aug. 2, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Wendell Husebo titled "Democrats Denied Election Results 150+ Times Before Trump Was Indicted for Challenging Election" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 15, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Liberal Lawyer Alan Dershowitz titled "Trump's Persecution Is an Affront to Biblical Justice" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

Comments about Trump

- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "'Just Overkill': Jonathan Turley Says New York AG 'Hell Bent' on Destroying Trump's Companies" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 6, 2023
- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Joy Behar Brings Up Trump, Putin When Questioning Who Was Behind Hamas Attack on Israel" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 10, 2023.

General interest

- An article by Rahel Bowman titled "Smith and Wesson Celebrates Opening of \$125 Million Headquarters in Gun-Friendly Tennessee After Moving From Longtime Home in Massachusetts" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 8, 2023.
- An article by Abby Reinhard titled "Blood Pressure Meds Recalled After Oxycodone Found Inside, FDA Warns" was posted at bestlifeonline.com on Oct. 4, 2023.
- An article by Lauren Gray titled "11 'Healthy Habits That Are Making You Gain Weight" was posted at bestlifeonline.com on Oct. 9, 2023.
- An article by Emily Joshu titled "Is the Juice Worth the Disease? Over 40% of Fast-Food Soda Machines Contain Potentially Life-Threatening Bacteria; Study Warns" was posted at

dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 9, 2023.

• An article by Ilaan Hulkower titled "104-Year-Old Woman [From Chicago] Dies Just Days After Breaking Skydiving Record [the Oldest Person to Ever Jump From a Plane]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 10, 2023.

• An article by Leena Nasir titled "Grammy Award-Winning Motown Singer Rudolph Isley Dies at 84" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 12, 2023.

 \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet

An article by Morton A. Klein (national president of the Zionist Organization of America; ZOA) titled "President Biden's Extraordinary Hostility to Israel" was posted at israelhayom.com on Oct. 5, 2023 and at zoa.org on Oct. 6, 2023. (This article was posted at both locations just prior to Hamas attacking Israel). Following are excerpts of the article.

President Joe Biden and his administration have been pursuing the same hostile-to-Israel policies promoted by the Obama-Biden administration.

Let's not be fooled. Extolling "ironclad friendship" between America [and Israel] are simply meaningless and phony words.

- Biden is enriching the Iranian terror regime with billions of dollars in funds and sanctions relief.
- Biden is pressing Israel to cede her sovereignty and security to a Palestinian terror state on "Auschwitz lines" that would render Israel indefensible.
- Biden is sending over \$1.5 billion to Hamas-allied UNRWA and to the Palestinian Regime thereby freeing up funds for the Palestinian Authority to continue paying Arabs lifetime pensions to murder Jews and Americans.

These policies threaten Israel's existence and Jewish and American lives.

And that isn't all. The Biden administration took scores of additional actions that are hostile to Israel and/or Jews. Zionist Organization of America (ZOA) and others wrote about these actions as they occurred.

A few hostile actions

• Biden pressured Israel to surrender 330 square miles of natural-gas-rich maritime territory

to Hezbollah-controlled Lebanon – thereby enriching Hezbollah with billions of dollars of

revenue, and diminishing Israeli maritime security and resources. Former U.S. Ambassador to Israel (David Friedman) decried that this deal gave 100% to Lebanon, and 0% to Israel.

- Biden's combating antisemitism strategy downgraded the excellent IHRA definition of antisemitism by embracing the dangerous NEXU.S. and JDA definitions that permit antisemitism masked as hatred for the Jewish state and Zionism. Biden's antisemitism strategy also failed to address major sources of antisemitism other than white supremacy; diluted antisemitism's uniqueness by lumping antisemitism together with "Islamophobia, homophobia, transphobia and misognyny"; and sought to incorporate other hatreds to dilute Holocaust education.
- Biden reinstituted Obama's anti-Jewish boycott of joint U.S.-Israeli science and technology research, cooperation, and projects over the artificial 1949 cease-fire lines. The boycott discriminates against primarily Jewish institutions such as Ariel University. By contrast, Palestinian Arab institutions over the cease-fire lines are receiving U.S. assistance. The U.S. Office of Palestinian Affairs just announced a joint doctoral degree program with "Al Quds" University (located in Jerusalem and throughout the "West Bank."
- Biden has been using a potential game-changing Saudi-Israeli deal to demand Israeli concessions to the Palestinian Authority terror regime including that a Palestinian state solution must be kept open.
- Biden's State Department sent U.S. taxpayer funds to a partisan, main organizer of the diverse anti-Netanyahu, anti-judicial reform demonstration that endangered security by closing down major roads and the airport. Biden and his ambassador to Israel (Tom Nides) also pressured Israel's government and publicly spoke against the needed judicial reforms that Israelis voted for thereby undermining Israeli democracy.
- Biden repeatedly pressured Israel to allow the U.S. to Re-Open an Illegal Consulate for Palestinian Arabs in western Jerusalem undermining Israeli sovereignty over her capital. The U.S. State Department denied reports that the U.S. had given up this effort and instead stated that the Biden administration is still "committed" to opening an (illegal) "Palestinian" consulate in Jerusalem. Meanwhile, Biden opened a U.S. Office of Palestinian Affairs ("OPA") in Jerusalem, which undermines Israel's sovereignty. A few days ago, OPA applauded UNRWA giving \$3.6 million to terrorist hotbed Jenin.
- In his joint press conference with Palestinian Authority president/dictator Mahmoud Abbas, Biden called ordinary Israeli checkpoints (which are necessary for security) "indignities" against Palestinians.
- Biden undermined Israel's security and sovereignty by calling for the Palestinian Authority to share control of the Israel-Jordanian crossings; and by pressuring Israel to allow more access for Israel for Palestinians from Gaza.
- Biden rejoined the Israel-bashing UN Human Rights Council (UNHRC), initially as an observer and then "proudly" as a full member. The Trump administration had quit the UNHRC

because the UNHRC persistently attacks human-rights-loving Israel, and fails to act against real human rights violators.

- Biden pressured Israel to legalize massive illegal Arab building in Area C the area of Judea-Samaria lawfully under full Israeli administrative control.
- Biden repeatedly praised anti-Semites and Israel-bashers Rashida Tlaib and Ilhan Omar. On May 18, 2021, Biden told Tlaib: "I admire your intellect, I admire your passion, and I admire your concern for so many other people. And it's my feelings from my heart, I pray that your grandmom and family are well. You're a fighter. And, God, thank you for being a fighter." On April 3, 2023, Biden said: "Congressman [sic] Omar, I want to thank you for being here. You never stop working to level the playing field for everybody."
- The Biden administration backtracked on U.S. recognition of Israeli sovereignty over the Golan Heights. In a CNN interview on February 8, 2021, Biden's Secretary of State (Antony Blinken) was asked if the Biden administration would continue to "see the Golan Heights as part of Israel." Blinken only endorsed Israel's presence in the Golan for the time being, due to the Golan's importance to Israel's security, and said that the Biden administration would look at this again if the situation in Syria were to change.
- During a webinar with "Americans for Peace Now" (a radical group that supports BDS over the green line), Biden's former U.S. Ambassador to Israel (Tom Nides) bragged that his pressure stopped Jewish building in E-1, and wished he could stop all Jewish building in "East Jerusalem" (which includes the Jewish quarter) and Judea/Samaria. Nides also euphemistically called the Palestinian Authority's "pay to slay" payments to terrorists to murder Jews "martyr payments." Nides further declared: "These martyr payments . . . have caused an enormous amount of problems because it give the 'haters' an excuse not to support the PA based on the argument that it is 'paying for people who killed Jews'." (Nides thus stated that the terrorists and the PA are not the problem, but rather the problem is the people who oppose the PA's "pay to slay" payments.)
- Biden insulted Israel's prime minister by still not meeting with him at the White House, and by instead meeting opposition party leaders. During Biden's recent meeting with Netanyahu at the United Nations on September 20, 2023, Biden again pushed for a Palestinian Arab (terror) state; again pressured Israel to not make what Biden refers to as "unilateral measures" (meaning Jews building homes in the Jewish homeland); and again opposed and interfered with Israel's needed internal judicial reform.

A few alarming appointees

In addition, over 30 Biden appointees and nominees to top posts affecting Jews and the Jewish state have alarming antisemitic or hostile-to-Israel backgrounds. Many were also Obama-Biden administration officials. ZOA's "Biden Appointment Watch" webpage illuminates their background. Here are a few examples.

• U.S. Special Envoy to the Palestinians (Hady Amr) stated that he supports BDS and was "inspired" by the Intifada terror wars against Israel.

- White House Office of Legislative Affairs Deputy Director (Reema Dodin) has supported suicide bombings.
- National Security Council Senior Director for Intelligence (Maher Bitar) organized an anti-Israel conference and ran a session on how to demonize Israel.
- U.S. Commission on International Religious Freedom appointee (Rabbi Sharon Kleinbaum) retweeted her wife's praise for anti-Semite Linda Sarsour and said Kaddish for Hamas terrorists killed while trying to murder Jews, causing pro-Israel members of her LGBT synagogue to leave.
- National Security Advisor (Avril Haines) falsely condemned Israel for terrorism and incitement.
- U.S. Envoy to Iran and lead Iran negotiator (Robert Malley) is an Iran apologist who opposes sanctions on Iran.
- Senior advisor to State Department sanctions coordinator and Middle East assistant administrator nominee (Tamara Cofman Wittes) condemned the Abraham Accords as a "Naksa." ("Naksa" is the Arabic for "setback" or "catastrophe" Palestinian Arabs use this term to describe Arabs' failure to annihilate Israel in 1967.)
- And Biden's nominee for the next U.S. Ambassador to Israel (Jack Lew), who served as Obama's chief-of-staff and Treasury Secretary lied to promote the deal to the Jewish community claiming that the Iran deal contained "incredibly robust" inspections and would guarantee that Iran "never" obtained a nuclear bomb. He was the treasury secretary during Obama's transfer of \$1.7 billion of cash to Iran. He publicly defended the worst-ever anti-Israel UN Security Council Resolution 2334 which labels the Jewish people's holiest sites (including the Western Wall and Temple Mount) as "occupied Arab land" and claimed that the Jewish presence (and homes) in these historic Jewish lands has "no legal validity and constitutes a flagrant violation of international law."

With friends like these . . .

• • • • •

An article by Lorraine Miles titled "The Seven Dirty Secrets of Solar Energy" was posted at americanthinker.com on Oct. 11, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

Page 37 of 39

- 1. The sun is a lazy worker.
- 2. Solar energy never replaces fossil fuels; it sits on top of them.
- 3. Old-fashioned gas and oil factories support solar because of the build-in back-end revenue streams guaranteed to them.
- 4. Solar, for the previous reasons, is thus a de facto permanent polluter of the atmosphere.
- 5. Politics: Solar 'farms' grow votes for politicians, not electricity for consumers.
- 6. Economics: Grid integration of solar, being a nightmare expense, can result in a doubling of electric bills and an exodus of job-providing industries to China.
- 7. Energy security: The protection of a nation's citizens depends upon a secure and permanent domestic energy supply.

 \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet

An article by Aibhe MacMahon titled "Shark Expert [Mike Coots] Who Lost His Leg to a Tiger Shark Reveals His Dos and Don'ts for Avoiding the Same Fate – Including the One Thing You Must Never Do" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 8, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article

Mike Coots (age 44) lost his right leg at the calf when he was bitten by a tiger shark while body-boarding off the coast of Kauai, Hawaii, in 1997. He lost so much blood in the attack that doctors said he should have died.

However, rather than fearing these apex predators, he went on to become a shark conservationist and has dedicated his life to capturing mesmerizing photographs of them.

After swimming with sharks over the past two decades, Mike has learned there are important dos and don'ts to consider if you encounter one.

Following are some of his pieces of advice.

- When are sharks most likely to attack? "People can provoke an attack if they are in murky water or splashing like an injured animal."
- "The safest way to be underwater with sharks is to have clear visibility and lots of eye contact with sharks. They are ambush predators and if they know you know they are there, it's much safer."

- "Despite what some may think, sharks are not intent on hunting humans."
- "If underwater, always look at the shark and make yourself seem large. It is a mistake to turn away from these creatures. Don't turn your back on a shark."
- "Shark photographers get caught up in looking through the camera viewfinder too much and are unaware of what's happening around them especially if there are multiple sharks in the area"

• • • • •

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."